
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK FOR FURTHER DETAILS 
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 20 May 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR), Juna Sathian (JS), Lee Stott (LS), Irene Teasdale (IT) and Lorraine Birkett (LB)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Marian Williams – Blakelaw Ward Councillor
53/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Ann Keenan(AK) due to illness.  MI and IT queried how many meetings had been missed by AK as she believed it had been more than 6 months.  The Clerk confirmed that AK had attended March 2021 meeting therefore the “6 month” rule began again from day 1 however whilst this practice was in place special dispensation could be given to an individual.  The Chair confirmed he kept in regular contact and was satisfied by the current situation.
54/21. Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 TARA
55/21. Election of Chair and Vice Chair 

The Clerk confirm that there had been 1 nomination by 8 people for John Wears to continue in the role of Chair.  It was agreed that the current Chair would continue in the role.
The Clerk confirmed that there had been 2 nominations for Vice-Chair.  These 2 nominations were for Jimmy Gill and Violet Rook.  The Clerk confirmed that Jimmy Gill had received 7 nominations and Violet Rook had received 1.  It was therefore agreed that Jimmy Gill would be elected in to the role of Vice -Chair.

56/21. Outgoing/Incoming Chairs Report  
The Chair had prepared a report (attached to these minutes) which he shared with the meeting.  The report reflected on the difficult year the residents and Community Council had endured due to the Coronavirus pandemic but also detailed the significant amount of good work and support given to residents during this time.
The Community Council had said goodbye to Community Councillors Ron Clarke and Karen Ferry and he thanked them for their work, in particular he wished to pay particular tribute to Ron Clarke who had given a significant number of years service to the community.
The Community Council had also welcomed 2 new Community Councillors, Lee Stott and Juna Sathian.  

MI stated that Karen Ferry wished to return as a Community Councillor.  The Chair asked that Karen contacted him directly to discuss. 

On behalf of the Community Council, the Chair passed on his thanks to all NHS and Key Workers for their continued support throughout the pandemic.

The Chair went on to talk about the more negative side of the lockdown with anti-social behaviour being at an all time high and that he himself over a 6 week period had taken 73 complaint contacts.  This did not take in to account the calls the Clerk and other Community Councillors dealt with.

The Chair read through some of the more serious ASB issues that the area had been facing but was pleased to report that the Community Council were now involved in SAPs meetings and positive changes had been noted.

The Chair thanked the Clerk for all of her hard work.  The Chair recognised the work that the Clerk did behind the scenes regularly being the first point of contact, representing the Council when required and providing support to himself as the Chair and other members of the Council.
The Chair then went on to discuss the 3 sub groups the Community Council have, unfortunately plans discussed for these sub groups had been on hold due to the pandemic but it was hoped now that restriction were starting to ease that these plans maybe able to be taken forward.  The only change the Chair wished to propose was to change the name of the Employment Group to the Staffing Group which he felt described it’s purpose better.  The Staffing Group dealing with all aspects of the employment of the Community Council’s staff ie the Clerk.  This was agreed. 
The Chair asked for feedback and the following conversations took place.  In relation to fly tipping, MI commented that this was becoming worse and she was forever having to report items to be removed.  MI asked if the Community Council could pay to have skips placed across the area for people to fill rather than fly tip items.  JG stated that this could not be done as it wasn’t the responsibility of the Community Council and that fly tipping should be reported to Newcastle Council.  Newcastle council take fly tipping very serious and have had a number of prosecutions.  Other issues of littering were raised.

A discussion was also had around the “Queens Canopy” tree project.  The Chair commented that this appeared to be a good idea but where would they be planted and who would maintain them, there are been trees recently planted in the area and these had been planted in areas where some of them had already been destroyed and the “type” had not been beneficial to wildlife.  The Chair asked that the Environmental Group look at this alongside the planting of the planters.
57/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on the 8 April 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

Minute number 43/21 – The Chair confirmed that he had received an update from the Tolent Site Manager.  JG commented that the site was very busy with more people arriving for work, parking may be an issue very soon.  It was also thought that the site looked untidy with rubble spilling out of the site.

Minute number 44/21 – The Chair confirmed that following the last grant application MARO had asked for contact details of groups involving older people so that they could move forward with their project.  The Clerk confirmed that she was pulling this information together.
58/21. Sub-Groups
The make up of each sub group was agreed and Chairs were confirmed as per the below:
Community Engagement Group – Community Councillor Juna Sathian
Environmental Group – Community Councillor Violet Rooke
Staffing Group – Community Councillor and Chair John Wears 
59/21. Financial Matters 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 09 April 2021 – 20 May 2021  

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £23,529.78







Total

  
£24,029.78

Less: Payments;

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00

NALC Subscription






£773.26

MARO (Training)






£980.00

PB Basnett (Internal Audit)





£300.00

English Martrys RC Church (Hall Hire)



£30.00

Pre-Pay Tech (Pre-paid card)




£467.55









Total
£2555.81

Income:

Precept 2021/2022






£31,000.00


Closing balance as at 20 May 2021 (account 2)

£51,973.97

Closing balance as at 20 May 2021 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Members agreed the above financial statement.

2020/2021 – Annual Governance and Accountability Return(AGAR)

The AGAR had been circulated prior to the meeting for all Community Councillors to read through.  The Clerk took the meeting through the completed paperwork and the Community Council agreed it’s contents.  The Chair thanked the Clerk for her hard work as there was a recognition this process was time consuming.
60/21. Any Other Other Business 

IT raised 2 queries.  The first one was regarding her social media post referencing the support of a Labour candidate in the recent elections and that the Chair had asked her to remove it.  IT felt that she hadn’t done anything wrong.  The Chair confirmed that they had received a complaint regarding the post and explained that the Community Council was not politically affiliated to any political party and had never been however IT’s post had referenced her being a Community Councillor and supporting the Labour Party.  The Chair also stated that when asked to contact him to discuss it she hadn’t.  IT stated that she had contacted NALC who had stated she could make the Facebook post.  The Chair also confirmed that he had taken advice given the political restrictions at the time and was advised to ask for it’s removal.
The second query was regarding grant applications and whether or not all applications were considered by the Community Council.  The Chair confirmed that they were.  IT then went on to say that the nursery within the Blakelaw Centre had approached her and stated that her application for a grant had been refused because of IT.  The Clerk confirmed that there had been no grant application from the nursery but that she would try and find the correspondence that had been had at the time.  The Chair confirmed he would pick this up with IT directly.
61/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 10 June 2021.
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